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MUNICIPAL RELATIONS 

Important Notice to  
All Elected Officials and Chief Administrative Officers 

Bill 33 Amendments to 
The Municipal Assessment Act 

Bill 33, The Municipal Assessment Amendment and Municipal Board Amendment Act, 
was passed by the Legislative Assembly on June 1, 2022. Amendments to The 
Municipal Assessment Act are now in force. 

The amendments enable municipalities, once approved by by-law, to make assessment 
roll information provided by the assessor available electronically. 

Manitoba’s electronic assessment notice web portal, MyPropertyMB, is now available. 
Manitobans can choose to receive electronic assessment notices going forward. Please 
visit manitoba.ca/myproperty for more information and to create an account. 

An FAQ regarding changes to The Municipal Assessment Act in Bill 33 is attached. The 
updated Act can be found at https://web2.gov.mb.ca/laws/statutes/ccsm/m226e.php  

Should you require additional information regarding changes to The Municipal 
Assessment Act, please contact Municipal Relations at mrmaas@gov.mb.ca, or by 
phone at 204-945-2572.  

Department of Municipal Relations 
500 – 800 Portage Avenue, Winnipeg MB R3G 0N4 


